Joint Districts’ Meeting
Notes of the Meeting held at Frenchfield at

11am on
27 March 2009

Present:

Councillor Joe Milburn
Allerdale Borough Council


David Martin (sub)
Allerdale Borough Council


Councillor Jack Richardson
Barrow Borough Council


Tom Campbell
Barrow Borough Council


Councillor Olwyn Luckley
Carlisle City Council


Maggie Mooney
Carlisle City Council


Keith Parker
Copeland Borough Council


Councillor Colin Nineham
Eden District Council

Paul Foote (sub)
Eden District Council


Councillor Brendan Jameson
South Lakeland District Council


Peter Ridgway
South Lakeland District Council

Julia Burrell (Minutes)
Eden District Council
	
	
	Action

	1/3/09
	Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Elaine Woodburn Copeland Borough Council, Councillor Mike Mitchelson, Carlisle City Council, Kevin Douglas, Eden District Council Harry Dyke, Allerdale Borough Council and Liam Murphy, Copeland Borough Council  
	

	2/3/09
	Notes of previous meeting held on 23 January 2009
The notes of the previous meeting, held on 23 January 2009, were agreed as a fair and accurate record.
	

	3/309
	Matters Arising

Paul Foote informed Members that Kevin Douglas had received suggestions from the Districts relating to the Children and Young People’s Plan and that these comments had been forwarded to Cumbria County Council.
	

	4/3/09
	Future of CIEP membership and reporting
P Ridgeway provided a verbal update on the future of CIEP membership and reporting.  He explained that there was a need for all partners within Cumbria, including the Police and Health to be more aligned and that perhaps CIEP was a way of beginning this process.  He also suggested that there was an opportunity with CIEP to use it as the agent for change to make the CSP more effective.
It was AGREED that the CSP would be added to the next CLASB agenda for discussion and that all Districts would give further consideration to how CIEP can incorporate the Police and Health as additional public partners.
	ALL



	5/3/09
	Second Homes Agreement – Final Approval
Paul Foote updated Members on the revised Second Homes Agreement.  All Districts confirmed their approval of the agreement, subject to the issue of the County Council’s reporting its use of the funding. It was suggested that Cumbria County Council has some reporting mechanism as to how the Second Homes funding has been spent, in a similar way to that asked of the Districts.  It was suggested that this could be done through a report from CLASB to the CSP.  Members thanked Kevin Douglas and Peter Ridgway for their work on this topic.
It was AGREED that Kevin Douglas would confirm the Districts’ approval of the revised Second Homes Agreement and request that the County Council should report on its use of the funding to CLASB..
	KD

	6/3/09
	Disability Facilities’ Grants
Maggie Mooney informed the group that Carlisle City Council had been asked by the Cumbrian Housing Executive to lead on behalf of all Cumbrian Local Authorities, to lobby Agencies in respect of the inequitable division of Central Government funding for DFGs.

She explained that as part of the lobbying process, the following Agencies had been contacted:-

· Baroness Andrews (Under Secretary of State with responsibility for DFGs)

·  Margaret Beckett MP ( Minister for Housing)

· Communities and Local Government (CLG)

· Government office for the NorthWest (GONW)

· Local Government Association

· Health and Social Care

· Carlisle Housing Association (CHA)

It was AGREED that the County wide coordinator would gather necessary data together and the Joint Housing Group would coordinate any actions that needed to be taken so as to ensure there was no detrimental effect on any of the Districts.


	MM


	7/3/09
	New Arrangements for LABGI
David Martin updated Members on the Government’s proposed changes for LABGI and the way in which this funding will be allocated in future.

It was AGREED that Allerdale Borough Council would collate each District’s response to the Government’s consultation on this matter.
It was also AGREED that District Chief Executives would draft a letter to Cumbria County Council outlining their concerns about the future allocations and seeking their use for economic development purposes.
	CEOs

CEOs

	8/3/09
	IT-government video conferencing
David Martin updated Members on the progress of introducing video conferencing across the County.
It was AGREED that this would be raised at CIEP.
	

	9/3/09
	Cumbria Strategic Partnership (CSP)Thematic Groups and Local Area Agreement

The meeting considered a report from Keith Parker updating Members on work being carried out by Copeland Borough Council to look at ways of improving communication between the CSP thematic groups and the District Councils.
It was AGREED that all Districts would consider their representation on the CSP Thematic Groups and report back to the next meeting. 
	ALL

	10/3/09
	Cumbria Vision
Colin Nineham updated Members on the outcome of the Extraordinary 
meeting of Cumbria Vision and of the revised voting process which had been approved. 
	

	12/3/09
	Calendar of Meetings
The Calendar of Meetings for 2009/10 was AGREED, as shown in Appendix A.
	

	13/1/09
	Suggestions for Items for Next Meeting 

a) Disability Facilities’ Grants – feedback on outcomes of the lobbying activities and proposed further actions for the District Councils in Cumbria.
b) Promoting Cumbria – Brendan Jameson ( SLDC)

	

	14/3/09
	Date for Next Meeting (Annual)
The next Joint Districts’ Meeting (Annual) will take place on Friday 8 May 2009, 10am at Frenchfield, Penrith.
	


The meeting closed at 12.18pm
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